From: David Kirkpatrick < David.Kirkpatrick@txdot.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, March 6, 2024 4:00 PM **To:** Jackie Skinner < <u>jskinner.aud@co.tyler.tx.us</u>>

Cc: County Judge < judge@co.tyler.tx.us>; Catriona Gomes < Catriona.Gomes@txdot.gov>

Subject: Re: Airport Planning

Jackie,

Good afternoon. A planning study is a long-term map for growth of the airport. All airports are supposed to have an ALP (airport layout plan) that is current and relevant for the airport. This is how funding opportunities for airport projects are decided.

A planning study also yields a narrative (executive summary) and a CIP (capital improvement plan). The narrative takes the local area and growth into consideration when discussing pavement and hangar projects. The CIP allows TxDOT to program budget line items for projects that you may be considering.

Without a current and up to date ALP the airport will have a difficult time securing state or federal funding to maintain the runway pavement.

David Kirkpatrick

Business Ops Project Manager

Mobile: 737-291-1374 Office: 512-416-4500

David.Kirkpatrick@txdot.gov